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How to Handle Duplicate Records in TERMS 

Please do the following when there is a duplicate record in TERMS  

 

1. Merge all data into the record that the student is using for Single Sign-on, especially the 

following panels;  

 

a. A03 – Student Demographics  

b. A04 – General Assignments  

c. A06 – Health Information  

d. A07 – Assignment History  

e. A13 – Academic History  

f. A15/A17 – Attendance  

g. A20/A21 – Testing Information (If you are unable to transfer data, please contact Della F. 

Granie in the Student Assessment Department)  

h. A23 – Special Programs (If Applicable)  

 

Note:  If the student is using a different number for a reassignment, or for ESE Services, you are to keep 

that number.   

 

2. Schools must also check External during the initial processing to make sure that the duplicate 

record hasn’t gone up to the State.  If it has, please do the following;  

 

a. Sign on to External  

b. Pull up the E01 panel, type in the current Fiscal Year, the current Survey, and the 

Student’s Name, and hit enter.  Scroll down to the duplicate record (if there is one), and 

press enter.  

c. And for every record that was created for this duplicate student number, you are to go in 

and place a Tran Code of a D on the record (making sure that the E02 panel is the last 

record you touch).  

d. Then you will go back in and create the new record adding all the records that pertain to 

this student (this is only if the record hasn’t already been added)  

 

Note: If External is closed, you are to contact one of the ladies in the School Applications – Production 

Control Area (Angela C Davis, Traci Butler, Lorena Widgeon, LaToya Thompson, or Theresa 

Underwood), to have them process this request for you.  
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3. Once the above 2 steps have been completed, go to the A03 and deactivate the duplicate record 

by using the following withdrawal code W3B or W04, and filling in the record as shown below  

 

 
 

4. Once this is done, please keep a record of the duplicate record that was withdrawn.   

 

Note: If you see the following message in TERMS, DO NOT proceed.  You are to contact the 

parent/guardian to see what school the student attended before coming to your school  

 

 
 

 

Also Note:  When creating a record in TERMS, PLEASE DO NOT use any special characters.  It will 

come back as an error when assigning the student a FLEID.   


